EASTEND NEWS

Editor: Di Horncastle 01964-650498

A message to those of you sending out updates via facebook pages and the Whatsapp group please remember not everyone has or wants to use this technology so please try to disseminate information by other methods also. Could those using this technology perhaps inform their friends and relatives who they know do not have it of any IMPORTANT INFORMATION at this difficult time.? Stay safe and well.

COMMUNITY HALL

The Community Hall will be closed for the rest of 2020. We will review again in the new year.

Helen

The following will continue.

POST OFFICE. Thursdays 10am in the Community Hall.

FARESHARE - Fridays 12pm.onwards AN ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY

Only the flag party and the wreath laying party will be at the war memorial and the road will not be closed. At 11am the church bell will toll for 2 minutes and you are invited to stand on your doorsteps in silence during this time. (The church will be open from 10.30am. If you wish to be in church at this time. Masks should be worn entering the church) Following the silence small poppy crosses can be taken from the church, or at the war memorial for personal placement in your own time during the day. Please observe social distancing at all times. Poppies will be on sale at the Thursday post office sessions and at Fareshare on Fridays.

CHURCH NEWS

All services are now cancelled for one month. The church will be open regularly for private prayer - we will notify people about this when we know what we can cope with, and put a notice on the door.

Holy Habits at Home.

Lois

Families can get in touch with me if they would like activities/ meals for children to do, either for interest or as confirmation preparation. This also applies to any adults who would like materials/ resources for self study. We meet many people weekly through our Fareshare shop on Fridays from 12 noon onwards at the community hall and it is open to everyone. Requests for prayer for healing -please contact Joan 650667 or the churchwardens on 650535.

email: dihorn@hotmail.co.uk.Issue No.65.NOV/DEC 2020

PARISH COUNCIL.

The next Council Meeting will be held virtually on the Zoom Platform. Public are welcome to attend, the link will be on the Agenda and on our Website -

www.easingtonparishcouncil.co.uk

We are currently advertising for a Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer: -Hours - 8 Per Week Closing Date for Applications: 12 Noon - 20 November 2020. Applications are invited from suitably experienced persons who ideally live locally, for the part-time position of Clerk to Easington Parish Council.

The Clerk is the Council's Proper Officer, Responsible Financial Officer, and advisor, as such the Parish Council is looking for an organised, articulate, and enthusiastic person for this role. They will need to have proven organisational, administrative, and people skills, be competent in the use of IT, and have a working knowledge of Pay Role and VAT. Please contact Human Resources via Clir A Tucker on 07801 968007 or email tringatucker@gmail.com for further information and job application form.

Following the recent government announcement that we have moved into Tier 2; High Alert I can confirm that should you need assistance please contact the Clerk - <u>07541066034/easingtonpc@outlook.com</u> or Cllr Angela Tucker on <u>07801</u> 968007 or email <u>tringatucker@gmail.com</u> if assistance is required.

We are monitoring the situation and have contacts for support should you need assistance.

Keep Safe. Kim Dalton - Interim Clerk

EASINGTON C OF E PRIMARY ACADEMY

After 7 weeks of hard work back at school everyone was ready for the half term break. The children have returned to school happy to be back. They have enjoyed catching up with their friends after the long break away from school. The majority of learning is pretty much the same however, there have been some changes made to make sure everyone stays safe. We are lucky that we have such a lot of space both inside and outside the school to ensure that people adhere to social distancing. We have had to put our school trips on hold for the time being and the much-loved trip to the pantomime has had to be cancelled this year. However, the Covid rules have not stopped the children from being excited about their learning and continuing to produce fabulous work both in school and at home. KS1 are learning about The Great Fire of London and KS2 are engrossed in their topic about World War 2. Our Early Years children are having lots of fun outside playing on a variety of new bikes and scooters and they are busy exploring the Autumn season and enjoying nature walks. It has been an incredibly good start to the new academic year.

As always the school has received a lot of support from parents and carers and even though their activity has reduced at the moment, the Friends of School are still supporting the school with donations for guided reading books and outdoor equipment for all the children. Thank you.

Kerry Verity. Headmistress

CHRISTMAS SHOE BOXES

A big thank you to all the people who have donated gifts for our shoeboxes. The gifts have been magnificent. 168 boxes have been collected to start their journey for children abroad who have nothing. At the moment they are in Beverley with Jacobs Well. I think they are heading for Moldova, Thank you.

Carolyn and Rose

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY

ACADEMY We recently applied to Adsa Foundation, for their "Getting Schools Back on Track grant." Our application was successful and we received a cheque for £300 to purchases items for the school. Huge thanks go to Asda Bilton.

Tesco Blue Token scheme is due to reopen and we were selected to be the next charity listed. Please keep your eyes open when in store and vote for us with your tokens. This year we need all the help we can get to raise funds.

Finally, we are devastated to confirm that we are unable to host our annual Christmas Fair. Stay safe everyone. Kathryn, Kerry, Claire and Amber (FOS Teams)

THE MARQUIS OF GRANBY

The Marquis are going to provide a take away service as follows:

Mon-Fri. (except Tuesday as still Dave's fish and chips)

Times: 5-8pm Sat 12-8pm Sun 12-6pm

Collection will be in the pub car park.

Customers will stay in their car and call to let us know they are there and we will take the food out to them. Card/cash accepted \boldsymbol{x}

If it proves popular we may do a delivery service.

I may be able to source some essential items too i.e. milk, bread etc to sell too

Helen

CROWN AND ANCHOR, KILNSEA

Wed.-Sun. 4.30-8pm Every week during lockdown the Crown will be operating a Takeaway service. Telephone orders only. 650276.

SKEALS NEWS

The Covid emergency has obviously prevented us from holding any full meetings. It has also delayed our AGM which should have taken place in May. As Chair I am stepping down because I am moving to Beverley, and we are very fortunate that Nick Jackson put his name forward when we asked for anyone who would take on the role. Until the AGM this cannot be confirmed by our members, but in the meantime the Management Committee has been meeting regularly with Nick taking on an active role. Amongst other matters we have been working on the calendar for which we do provide the pictures for the gas companies. The theme this year is Trades and Occupations of the Eastend Area, and it is well advanced. Jan

EASINGTON VILLAGE TELEPHONE BOX

The refurbishment of the Telephone Box is now complete thanks to the hard work, very hard work, of Mike Welton. Mike has done a magnificent job on the Box and thanks to all the Sponsors' was able to replace the old Perspex glass with safety glass which look wonderful. The paint job is excellent especially the lovely crown on the front and other writing. The sponsors names are now on the windows and repeated inside on a list, a short history of the Telephone Boxes and a very good painting of the box in use by a local artist. It is lovely to see it lit up on these dark winter nights. Karen and Heather, Easington in Bloom, have put plant troughs either side of the Telephone Box. Karen says Heather has done the brunt of the work this year due to her other family commitments and wishes to thank her as do we all. Lots of bulbs are ready for the planters outside of the hall once the Ostoespermums finish flowering. Di

YORKSHIRE WILDLIFE TRUST

We are awaiting confirmation of the following has not but the situation is likely to be the following from Thurs 5^{th} Nov till Dec 2^{nd} as per lockdown dates.

Open: Reserve. Toilets. Car Park.

Closed: Spurn Discovery Centre. Café. Hides.

Any changes will be in line with government guidance.

Once again Our thanks go to Centrica for stepping into the breach and printing the newsletter in these difficult times.

The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only. Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness information or links